
ORDINANCE NO. 087-066

AN ORDINANCE CLOSING HEARING AND LEVYING ASSESSMENTS FOR

PART OF THE COST FOR IMPROVING RATLIFF LANE IN THE TOWN OF

ADDISON, TEXAS, WITHIN THE LIMITS AS OUTLINED 1N DETAIL IN THE

BODY OF THIS ORDINANCE; FIXING A CHARGE AND LIEN AGAINST THE

PROPERTY ABUTTING THEREON AND AGAINST THE OWNER THEREOF FOR THE

PAYMENT OF SUCH OWNER’S SHARE OF SUCH IMPROVEMENT; PROVIDING FOR

THE 1SSUANCE OF ASSIGNABLE CERTIFICATES IN EVIDENCE OF SUCH

OWNER’S SHARE AND PRESCRIBING THE FORM THEREOF; MAKING CERTAIN

FINDIMGS AND RATIFYING CERTAIN ACTIONS AND PROCEEDINGS HERETOFORE

HAD IN CONNECTION WITH THE PROPOSED IMPROVEMENTS; ENACTING

PROVISIONS 1NCIDENT AND RELATED TO THE SUB3ECT; PROVIDING FOR A

SEVERABILITY CLAUSE; AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.

WHEREAS, the City Council of the Town of Addison, Texas, has

heretofore determined the necessity for the improvement of

Ratliff Lane in the Town of Addison, Texas in the manner in

accordance to the specifications therefore which have previously

been approved and adopted by the City Council as evidenced by the

ordinance to the effect adopted on the 25th day of August, 1987,

and

WHEREAS, a notice, duly executed by the City Secretary of

the Town of Addison, of the enactment of the above described

ordinances, was filed on September 8, 1987 with the County Clerk

of Dallas County, Texas, the County ,in which the said Town of

Addison is situated; and,





WHEREAS, the City Council, after having advertised for bid

in the manner required by law, authorized and approved the

execution of a contract with Harrod Paving Company, Inc.

(hereinafter referred to as "Contractor" for the construction of

the aforesaid improvements, and

WHEREAS, this Oity Council has heretofore caused the

engineer of the said city to prepare and file his estimate of

cost of such improvements and estimate of the amount per foot

proposed to be assessed against the property abutting said street

within the limits defined, and against the real and true owners

thereof; and,

WHEREAS, upon the filing of the said estimates, this Council

approved the estimates of the engineer and set forth the

estimates at length in an ordinance adopted on the 25th day of

August, 1987, which provided for a hearing to be held on the 22nd

day of September, 1987, at which times all interested property

owners, their agents or attorneys were to appear and be heard in

person or by counsel; and,

WHEREAS, the notices of the hearing were published in the

Addison North Dallas Register, a newspaper of general circulation

in and published in the Town of Addison, at least three (3)

times, the date of the first publication being at least

twenty-one (21) days before the date set for each hearing, and

additionally, the City Secretary of the Town of Addison caused

notice of said hearings to be given by mailing letters containing



a copy of such notice to each known property owner to be assessed

at his last known address, and such letters having been mailed a

full fourteen days (14) prior to the dates set for such hearings;

and,

WHEREAS, at the time designated in said notices of hearing,

the City CounciI of the Town of Addison convened in session and

aiI persons owning and ciaiming any property to be assessed for

any interest herein were given an opportunity to be heard either

in person or through an agent or an attorney, and aII such

persons were given an opportunity to contest any such assessment

on account of the amount thereof, or any inaccuracy,

irreguiarity, invaIidity, or insufficiency of the proceedings or

contract with reference thereto or with reference to such

improvements, or on account of any matter or thing not in the

discretion of the governing body; and,

WHEREAS, the City Council of the Town of Addison, Texas, has

heard aIi the parties who appeared and desired to testify, object

or protest as to the speciaI benefit and enhance vaIue to accrue

to said abutting property and the reai and true owners thereof,

as compared with the portion of the cost of constructing said

improvements proposed to be assessed against said abutting

property and the owners thereof, and has heard aIi parties

appearing and offering testimony together with aII objections

and protests reIative to such matters and reiative to any errors,

invaIidities, or irreguIarities in any of the proceedings and

contracts of said improvements, and has given a fuII and fair



hearing to all parties making or desiring to make any such

protest or objection or to offer testimony and the said Council

has fully examined and considered all said evidence, matters and

testimony and objections offered, and based upon the evidence,

matters, testimony and objections considered at said hearings,

the Council of said city found and determined that:

All irregularities, invalidities, or deficiencies in the
proceedings have been corrected and that all proceedings
and contracts are proper and in accordance with law, and
that the corrected and adjusted assessments rolls are
in all respects valid and regular and in accordance with
the directives of the City Council in reference to said
improvements.

That the properties and each and every parcel of such
property abutting Ratliff Lane, to-wit:

Ratliff Lane - beginning at the intersection of RatIiff
Lane and Addison Road, west to a point 846 feet west of
the intersection, which is to be improved, will be
enhanced in value and specifically benefited by the
construction of the aforesaid improvements in an amount
in excess of the amount of the cost of such improvements
proposed to be and hereafter assessed against each of
the parcels of property abutting of said streets or
portions thereof and the real and true owner thereof.

That the amount to be assessed against abutting property
and the owners thereof may be apportioned among the
parceIs of abutting property and the owners thereof in
accordance with the Front Foot PIan or RuIe without
injustice or inequaiity to any of such property or
owners and further the CounciI finds that said pian or
ruIe wiiI produce substantiaI equaIity of benefits
received in burdens imposed in view of the speciai
benefits and enhance vaIue to be received by such
parceIs of property and the owners thereof and the
equalities of such owners; therefore,

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF

ADDISON, TEXAS:



SECTION 1. Every recital, finding, and conclusion contained

in the preamble of this ordinance is hereby brought forward,

adopted and made a part of this ordinance to the same extent and

with like effect as though again written at length under the

ordaining clause_

SECTION 2. The said hearing granted to the real and true

owners of the properties abutting said streets or portions

thereof within the limits hereinabove specified, and to all

person, firms, corporations and estates, owning or claiming same

or any interest therein, shall be, and the same is hereby closed.

All protests and objections whether mentioned herein or not shall

be in the same are hereby over-ruled and denied.

SECTION 3. The Front Foot Plan or Rule for assessing

abutting properties and owners thereof is hereby adopted in

connection with the improvements to be constructed, as described

in the preambIe of this ordinance_

SECTION 4_ The City Council of the Town of Addison, Texas,

specifically finds and determines with reference to each and

every parcel of property abutting upon Ratliff Lane designated in

the preamble of this ordinance and more particularly hereinafter

described, that the enhancement in value to accrue to the said

property and the real and true owners thereof by virtue of the

construction of the improvements as herein above described, will

be in excess of the amount of the cost of said improvements

proposed to be and by the provisions of this ordinance herein

assessed and levied against said abutting properties and the real



and true owners thereof, and that the owners of the property

abutting the said improvements will be fully compensated for the

cost of said improvements in the enhancement of the values of the

real estate and property affected by said improvements; and this

Council further specifically finds that the apportionment of the

costs of the said improvements and assessments herein made and

assessed are just and equitable and produce substantial equality

of benefits received and burdens imposed, and are in accordance

with the laws of the State of Texas and said Council further

finds that all proceedings and contracts heretofore had with

reference to said improvements are in all respects regular,

proper and valid and that all prerequisites to the fixing of the

assessments liens against the said abutting properties and the

personal liability of the real and true owners thereof, whether

named or correctly named herein or not, have been in all things

regularly had and performed in compliance with law and the

proceedings of said City Oouncil.

SECTION 5. Pursuant to the proceedings heretofore had and

enacted by the City Councii of the Town of Addison with respect

to said improvements, and under and by virtue of aii the powers

vested in the said city with respect to said improvements by the

laws of the State of Texas, particuIarly the provisions of

Chapter I06, Acts of the 40th LegisIature of the State of Texas,

First CaiIed Session, as amended (codified by Vernon in ArticIe

iI05b, V_A_T.C_S.), there shaII be and there is hereby Ievied,

assessed and taxed against the respective parcels of property



hereinafter described and abutting upon the said streets or

portions thereof within the limits described herein and within

the limits below defined and against the real and true owners of

such properties whether such real and true owners be named or

correctly named, or said properties be correctly described herein

or not, the several sums of money hereinbelow mentioned and

itemized opposite the description at respective parcels of said

property, the assigned parcel number of Tax Assessor and

Oollector of the Town of Addison which number with the supporting

information on file with the City’s Tax Assessor’s Office, which

reference is made hereto, constitutes the description of said

property, the number front feet for each, the several amounts

assessed against the same and the real and true owners thereof,

and the names of the apparent owners thereof, all as corrected

and adjusted by the Oity Oouncil, being as follows, to-wit:

See Exhibit "A" attached hereto and made a part hereof for

ali purposes.

SEOTION 6. Where more than one person, firm or corporation

owns an interest in any of the property hereinabove described,

each said person, firm or corporation shall be jointly liable

only for the total assessment against such property.

SECTION 7. The several sums mentioned in Section 5 hereof

which are assessed against said parcels of abutting property and

the real and true owners thereof, whether the owners against the

property abutting shall be and become due and payable in

installments and with interest as above provided; however, any



owner of such property shall have the right to pay off the entire

amount of any such assessment, or any installment thereof before

maturity by paving principal and accrued interest to date of said

payment; and provided further that if default shall be made in

the payment of any installment of principal OF interest when due,

then the entire amount of said assessment upon which such default

is made, at the option of said Contractor, OF its assigns, shall

be and become immediately due and payable and shall be

collectible, together with reasonable attorney’s fees and all

costs and expenses of collection, if incurred.

SECTION 8. The Town of Addison, Texas, shall not in any

manner be liable for the payment of any sums hereby validly

assessed against any abutting property and the real and true

owner or owners thereof, but Contractor or its assigns, shall

look to such property and the real and true owner or owners

thereof, for payment of any sums validly assessed against said

respective parcels of property. The city hereby covenants and

agrees that upon default in the payment of any installments of

principal or interest thereon, and/or the maturity of such

certificates, however same may occur, the assessment lien against

this property therein described with the personal liability and

charge of the real and true owner thereof, whether named or

correctly named therein or not may be enforced in accordance with

the provisions of said certificate and the laws of the State of

Texas pertaining thereto in any court having jurisdiction by

Contractor, or its assigns, and further at the option of and upon

request of said Contractor, or its assigns, the Town of Addison



will exercise its powers to enforce and collect this certificate

by suit in its own name for the benefit of the legal holders of

such certificate and to this end will take all actions required

to enforce the lien against the property and the personal

liability of the owner or owners thereof by suit or by sale of the

property assessed in a manner provided by law for sale of

property for ad valorum city taxes and in such respect the City

agrees that the necessary proceedings will be promptly instituted

and carried to completion by it.

SECTION 9_ For the purpose of evidencing said assessments,

the liens securing same and several sums assessed against the

said parcels of property, and the real and true owner or owners

thereof, and a time and terms of payment, and to aid in the

enforcement thereof, assignable certificates shall be issued by

the Town of Addison, to Contractor upon the completion and

acceptance of said improvements, which certificates shall be

executed by the Mayor in the name of the city, attested by the

City Secretary with the corporate seal, and which shall declare

the amounts of said assessments and times and terms thereof, the

rate of interest thereon, the date of the completion and the

acceptance of the improvements of which the certificate is issued,

and shall contain the name of the apparent owner or owners as

accurately as possible, and the description of the property

assessed by lot and block number or front foot thereof, or such

other description as may otherwise identify the same, and if the

said property shall be owned by an estate or firm, then to so

state the fact shall be sufficient, and no error or mistake in



describing any such property or in giving the name of any owner

or owners, or otherwise, shall in any-wise invalidate or impair

the assessment levied hereby or the certificate issued in

evidence thereof.

The same certificate shall provide substantially that if

default shall be made in the payment of any installment of

principal or interest when due, then at the option of Contractor,

or its assigns, or the holder thereof, the whole of said

assessment evidenced thereby shall at once become due and payable

and shall be collectible with reasonable attorney’s fees and all

expenses and costs of collection, if incurred; and said

certificate shall set forth and evidence the personal liability

of the real and true owner or owners of such property, whether

named or correctly named therein or not, and the lien upon such

property, and that said lien is first and paramount hereon,

superior to all other liens, titles and charges, except for

state, county, school district and city ad valorum taxes, from

and after the date said improvements were ordered by said City

Council, and shall provide in effect, that if default shall be

made in the payment thereof, the same may be enforced at the

option of Contractor, or its assigns either by the sale of the

property therein described in the manner provided for the

collection of ad valorum city taxes, or by suit in any court

having jurisdiction; shall recite in effect that all the

proceedings with reference to making said improvements have been

regularly had in compliance with the law in force with said city

and proceedings at the City Council of said city, and that all

prerequisites to the fixing of the assessment lien against the



property and the personal liability of the real and true owner or

owners thereof, evidenced by such certificates, have been

regularly done and performed, which recitals shall be evidence of

all the matters and facts so recited, and no further proof

thereof shall be required in any court.

m

SECTION IO. All amounts due to the Contractor or its

assigns by reason of the installments on the certificates

authorized to be issued by virtue of the provisions hereof, and

all interests due to the Contractor or its assigns aforesaid,

shall be payable at the office of the Finance Director of the

Town of Addison.

SECTION 11.

substantially as follows:

NUMBER

That the form of such certificates shall be

TOWN OF ADDISON

CERTIFICATE OF SPECIAL ASSESSMENT

For the Improvement of

RATLIFF LANE

Within Said City

DOLLARS

ISSUED TO

HARROD PAVING COMPANY, INC.

That by virture of an ordinance of the CityTHIS IS TO CERTIFY:

Council of the Town of Addison, Texas duly adopted on the

day of , 1987, there was levied an assessment in

the sum of dollars against property

situated in said city, fronting ft. on

Ratliff Lane and described as follows:



Ratliff Lane - beginning at the inter~ection of Ratliff Lane and

Addison Road, west to a point 846 feet west of the intersection.

That the said special assessment is payable to Contractor, or to

assigns in eight (8) equal semi-annual installments after the

day of ., 1987, (the date that the

improvements were completed in full in compliance with the terms

of the contract between the city and Contractor and accepted by

the City Council of the Town of Addison) as follows: The first

payment to be due and payable on or before 30 days after the day

of completion of said improvements and acceptance and continuing

regularly and semi-annually thereafter until the remaining seven

(7) installments are paid, together with interest on each

installment from the date of acceptance until paid at the rate of

9.312% per annum, payable semi-annually, past due principal and

interest to bear interest at the same rate per annum until paid.

Said owners have the right to pay any installment before maturity

with accrued interest to date of payment.

The said assessment was levied pursuant to proceedings of City

Council including an ordinance adopted on the 25th day of

August, 1987, ordering the improvement of Ratliff Lane, notice of

which was filed for record with the County Clerk of Dallas

County, Texas on the 8th day of September, 1987 in the Deed of

Trust Records of said County, and by virtue of an ordinance and

other proceedings of said City Council providing of an ordinance

and other proceedings of said City Council providing by payment

by the real and true owner or owners of said property, whether

named or correctly named or not, of his or their pro-rata



share of the cost of improving said street under the contract of

said city and Contractor, dated the 17th day of August, 1987.

That by said proceedings said assessment is made payable as

aforesaid and, together with interest, all costs and expense of

collection, and reasonable attorney’s fees, if incurred, is

declared to be a first and prior lien on said property, superior

to all other liens, titles or charges except state, county,

school district, and city ad valorum taxes, and personal

liability in charge of the real and true owner or owners, whether

named or correctly named herein or not, said lien and personal

liability relating back to and becoming effective as of the date

said improvements were ordered by the City Council of said City.

Should more than one person own an interest in the above

described property on such date, each such person shall be

:iointly liable for the total assessment. That in accordance with

the provisions of said ordinance it is hereby declared that if

default shall be made and the payment of any installments of

principal or interest hereon when due, then, at the option of

said Oontractor, or other legal holder, this certificate shall at

once be collectible with reasonable attorney’s fees and all

expenses and costs incident to collection, if incurred.

It is hereby recited that all proceedings with reference to the

making of such improvements referred to in this certificate have

been regularly had and in compliance with the law and that all

prerequisites to the fixing of the assessment lien against the



property described herein and the personal liability of the owner

or owners thereof have been performed and these recitals shall be

evidence of such matters and facts and no further proof thereof

shall be required in any court.

That the sums evidenced hereby shall be paid to the Finance

Director of said city, he shall issue his receipt therefore,

which receipt shall be evidence of such payment on any demand for

the same. When the full amount due hereon has been paid, said

Contractor or other legal holder hereof, shall surrender this

certificate to the Finance Director for owner of said property,

and upon presentation thereof to said Finance Director a receipt

in full for such assessment shall be issued_

That by the provisions of said ordinance and the law in force of

said city under which said proceedings were had, upon default in

payment of any installment of principal or interest hereon when

due and/or the maturity of this certificate, however same may

occur, the assessment lien against the property herein described

and the personal liability and charge of the real and true owner

or owners thereof, whether named or correctly named herein or

not, may be enforced in accordance with the provisions of this

certificate and the laws of the state of Texas, and any court

having jurisdiction by Contractor, or its assigns, and at the

option of and upon request of said Contractor or its assigns,

the Town of Addison will exercise its powers to enforce and

collect this certificate by suit in its own name for the benefit

of the legal holders of such certificate and to this end will



take all action required to enforce the lien created against the

property and the personal liability of the owner or owners

thereof by suite or by sale of the property assessed in the

manner provided by law for the sale of property for ad valorum

city taxes and in such respect the city agrees that the necessary

proceedings will be properly instituted and carried to

completion by

DONE AS OF THIS DAY OF , 1987,

PURSUANT TO AUTHORIZATION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF

ADDISON, TEXAS_

MAYOR

CITY SECRETARY

SECTION 12_ Each certificate shall also have an assignment

thereon which will read substantially as follows:

FOR VALUE RECEIVED, Harrod Paving, Company, Inc. does hereby

assign the within certificate with the indebtedness, lien and

remedies for their enforcement evidenced thereby, without

recourse, to the Town of Addison, Texas or its assigns.

ATTEST: MAYOR

CITY SECRETARY



SECTION 13. A11 such assessments levied are, and shall be a

personal liability and charged against the real and true owner or

owners of said abutting properties, not-withstanding such owner

or owners may not be named or correctly named, and any

irregularity in the name of the property owner, or the

description of any property or the amount of any assessment, or

in any other matter or thing shall not in anywise invalidate or

impair any assessment levied hereby or any certificate issued, in

any such mistake, or error, invalidity or irregularity, whether

in such assessment or in the certificate issued in and any

irregularity in ~he name of the property owner, or the

description of any property or the amount of any assessment, or

in any other matter or thing shall not in anywise invalidate or

impair any assessment levied hereby or any certificate issued,

and any such mistake, or error, invalidity or irregularity,

whether in such assessment or in the certificate issued and

evidence thereof, may be, but it is not required to be, in order

to be enforceable, corrected at any time by the City Council of

the Town of Addison, Texas.

The total amounts assessed against the respective parcels of

property abutting improvements herein described and the real and

true owner or owners thereof are the same, or less than, the

estimates of said assessments prepared by the engineer and

approved and adopted by said City Council, and are in accordance

with the proceedings of said city relative to said improvements

and assessments therefore, and with the terms, powers and

provisions of said Chapter 106, of the Acts of the First Called



Session of the 40th Legislature of the State of Texas, known as

Article 1105b of Vernon’s Annotated Civil Statutes of Texas,

under which terms, provisions and powers of said Acts said

improvements and assessments were had and made by said City

Council.

SECTION 14. That all actions had and taken by the City

Council of the Town of Addison in the passage and adoption of the

various resolutions and ordinances in the relation to the

improvements herein described for which assessments are levied

against abutting properties and the real and true owners thereof

by the provisions of this ordinance, and all actions of the

various city officials pursuant to the directives of said Council

(all as more fully described and detailed in the preamble of this

ordinance) are hereby in all things ratified and confirmed. The

action of the city officials in connection with the execution of

the aforementioned contract with Contractor is specifically

ratified and confirmed_

SECTION 15. If for any reason any section, paragraph, sub-

division, clause, phrase, work or provision of this ordinance

shall be held invalid or unconstitutional by final judgement of a

court of competent jurisdiction, it shall not effect any other

section, paragraph, subdivision, clause, phrase, work or

provision of this ordinance for it is the intent of the City

Council that every section, paragraph, subdivision, clause,

phrase, work or provision thereof be given full force and effect

for its purpose_



SECTION 16. The fact that Ratliff Lane in the Town of

Addison is in bad condition and the improvement is urgently

needed and that such improvement will be a benefit to the

abutting property and the owners thereof, create an emergency and

this ordinance shall have immediate effect.

DULY PASSED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF ADDISON,

TEXAS on this the 13th day of OctobeF, 1987.

ATTEST :


